
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Prayer for Queen Elizabeth II 
 

Elizabeth, our dear Queen, 
for more than 70 years you have been  
a still point in a turbulent political world. 

For 70 years you have served your country and  
served the Commonwealth with a quiet,  
steadfast devotion to your responsibilities  
of a leader of nations, a symbol of unity, 
a Queen with a heart for your people. 

We are indebted to you for all the invisible 
ways in which you contributed to our well-being. 

As we mourn our loss, which is both personal and public, 
we thank God for your life. 

We thank God that you were a leader on the world stage 
who modelled the qualities we read about in our scriptures - 

humble, diligent, friend to the poor and the sick, 
wise, honest and courageous,  

always staying true to your faith and witnessing to  
a Gospel of Peace by the peacefulness of your reign. 
We pray that the burdens of your office are  

lifted now from your spirit. 
We pray that the balance and harmony  

which characterised your rule may continue, 
as the mantle of your leadership falls on other shoulders now. 

Rest in peace Elizabeth Regina. 
 

Written by Rev. Anna Gilkison 
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Waikanae Flower Service and Service of Gratitude  
for the Life of Queen Elizabeth II  

 
On Sunday, 18 September, Rev. Anna Gilkison led a warm and respectful 
service at Waikanae Church to honour the life of Queen Elizabeth II. Our 
annual Spring flower service was scheduled that same day, so Anna 
combined them both because the Queen and flowers just seemed to go so 
well together.  
 
Tina Ireland and Pat Souness filled 
the church with dozens of colourful 
bouquets in the windows and on the 
tables in the lounge, cheerful and 
fragrant, and vases full of 
extravagant Spring flower sprays. 
There was a wonderful atmosphere 
in the church, and a real sense of 
respectful remembrance for the 
Queen mingled with camaraderie 
and warmth. We were very blessed 
to welcome about ten visitors from 
Raumati Church, and ended up with 
37 people, including Anna's 
granddaughter.  
 
Anna had asked everyone to bring 
along and share any royal souvenirs 
they had, and we had quite a 
collection of plates, pens, mugs, 
certificates, pamphlets, and even a 
pen. Many in the congregation wore the medals they had received as 
school children on one of the Queen's early NZ visits. During the service 
we had poems, people's stories and anecdotes of meeting or seeing the 
Queen, historical news clippings, a slide show, the Queen's favourite 
psalm (Psalm 23), and some great songs with Kevin Boyce as our guest 
guitarist.  
 
After the service we all gathered in the lounge for tea and scones-with 
jam and cream, of course-supplied by Tina Ireland. The lounge was filled 
with boisterous conversation, and some folks in the different 
congregations even rediscovered decades-old relationships from their 
former professional lives-a glad coincidence in the Lord! 

Pat Souness with one of her vibrant 
floral creations. 
Photos by Renata Joyner 
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We concluded the morning by giving away all of the bouquets and posies, 
which was a lovely, generous feature of the service. 
 
Thank you, Anna, and all who helped put together this very special 
service of gratitude for our Queen.  
 
Renata Joyner, Waikanae Church 

 
Lunch after the Combined Raumati Service 

Sunday 9 October, 12 noon  
 

Please join us at the Waterfront Bar and Kitchen,  
Raumati Beach.  

 
Everyone welcome for a time of fellowship. 

 
Please RSVP to Carole Rudings by noon on  
Friday 7 October. Contact Carole on 298 8165.  
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Waikanae Church 
 

Waikanae Church has been ticking along during the last month. We do 
think of our congregation members who can no longer physically attend 
services, and keep them in our prayers. Members of the congregation and 
John and Diana Roberts also continue to keep in constant contact with 
them. 
 
Rev Anna Gilkison took a creative and imaginative service on 21 August, 
with various stations set up around the front of the church, representing 
peopleôs potential happy place. The congregation rose to the occasion and 
participated in everything Anna had prepared for us. 
 
On 4 September, we had a great turnout of 26 people, including several 
visitors, for the óinauguralô service of the Waikanae Worship Group, 
enthusiastically led by Diana Roberts. The topic was the ocean. Desmond 
Corrigan and Tina Ireland presented excellent personal reflections on 
what the ocean meant to them, and the rest of the team (Ian and Margaret 
Garrett, Evan Ireland, Sue Hodgson, and Renata Joyner) had various roles 
including Bible readings, prayers, tech, art, and music. 
 
The Waikanae Womenôs Fellowship held a Soup Group this month, 
which was open to the whole congregation. About eight people gathered 
at Diana Robertsô house for soup, rolls, and plenty of good conversation. 
The Soup Group will meet every second month. 
 
At the last Waikanae Committee meeting, we made some decisions 
around opening the church on days other than Sunday, in order to keep the 
congregation connected to each other and connected to God. We have 
since come up with some regular dates for the next few months. Weôll be 
opening on the second and fourth Tuesdays of the month from 1 pm-3 pm, 
and rostering on a óchaperoneô for that time slot. We start on 
27 September. The committee is also looking at filling the health and 
safety position in the Waikanae Church now that Ian Marsden has left, 
and all that entails, plus Desmond wants to look at wider communications 
in and with the church. 
 
Desmond has continued working on the grounds and buildings. Evan 
Ireland donated some tiles of his, and Desmond has since built and tiled a 
new kitchen bench top with them. As much of the electrical work as we 
can do right now has been completed, while we wait for more power from 
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Electra in order to finish our 
electrical upgrade project. 
Desmond will be freeing up 
one or two carparks out front 
as the new grass matures. 
 
Marie and Don Smith 
continue to run the outreach 
play group on a Friday 
morning, often helped by the 
Garretts and Roberts. The 
group of children and mums 
and caregivers who come are so very appreciative of the play group and 
really enjoy being there. 
 
Renata Joyner, Waikanae Committee 
 
 

The verdant new grass of the Waikanae 
Church front yard.  

Don Smith and Desmond Corrigan 

sorting out the tech in preparation 

for the special service. 

Raumati visitors Mary White, Maureen 
Calhaem, and Mary Francis  joined in 
Annaôs planning meeting for the special 
flower service which will also 
commemorate Queen Elizabeth II.  
Photos by Renata Joyner.  
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About People 
 
It is nice to enjoy the spring weather at last and to know that summer is 
not too far away! 
  
We wish a happy 100th birthday to Monica 
Olssen and best wishes to Kartini Davis who is 
celebrating her 80th birthday and to everyone in 
the parish who are celebrating birthdays in 
October. Happy anniversary to those celebrating 
anniversaries this month too, we hope you enjoy 
your special occasions! 
  
Anna is appreciating getting to know people both at church and in their 
homes and visiting is a priority.  
  
We send our get-well messages to those who are unwell, and to those in 
hospital, we hope you will soon be on the road to recovery. 
  
We are sad to record the death of one of our Pastoral Care members -
Adrienne Burleigh.  Adrienne could not visit because of mobility issues 
but she rang those on her list often and they will miss her as we will too. 
Adrienneôs funeral was very well attended and it showed the remarkable 
life she led and the contribution she made to society especially in her 
working life. 
  
Blessings to you all from, 
 
The Pastoral Care Team, Lyn, Jennie, Merrill, Erice, Carole and  Diane 

 

Kapiti Horticultural Society 
Friday 7 October, 7 pm 

Raumati Uniting Church, lower meeting room. 
 

Karina Hilterman, MSc, President Herb Federation of NZ,  
will talk on herbs, health and recipes.  

Jon the fun and bring your best flower, vegetable  
or fruit to compete with other gardeners. 
Raffles, sales table and supper.  

Be in to win the grand prize for the Meetings Competition.  
Free entry and open to all.  
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E-Prayer Requests 
 

A group from your Parish family receives requests for prayer every 
week.  
You can either ring, text, email or ask for the request to be passed on. 
 

Mary Francis 904 0457 or billandmary262@gmail.com 
Merrill Baker 902 4134 or amkram.nz@gmail.com 
Mary White 298 7727 or marywhite@xtra.co.nz 

 
 

The requests will remain confidential  
and names will not be used without your permission.   

 
Mary White, E-Prayer Group Coordinator 

 

Raumati Morning Women's Fellowship  
13 October at 10am, Raumati meeting room 

 
The speaker will be Eilish Andrews, who will speak about waste 

minimisation and recycling .  
All are welcome. 

 
Contact Merrill Baker on 902 4134 or 027 343 2307. 

 

Parish Quiz night 
Friday 7 October at 6 pm, Raumati Hall 

 
Celebrate Spring and reduced Covid restrictions by 
joining the Social Opportunities group in a Parish 
Quiz night. Bring your own tea followed by the 
quiz. Get a team of 4-6 together and join in the United evening of fun.  
 
Contact Carole Rudings, crudings@yahoo.co.nz or phone 298 8165. 

 

 

mailto:billandmary262@gmail.com
mailto:amkram.nz@gmail.com
mailto:marywhite@xtra.co.nz
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Market Day 
Saturday 12 November, 9 am to 1 pm 

 
Cakes and sweets, plants, garage sale, Thrifty Place, 
arts and crafts, raffles, BBQ and tea and coffee. 

 
Please start saving your second hand items, making 
some preserves, create some arts and crafts and raise 

some seedlings and plants.  
 

We are looking for original pieces of artwork. 
Please contact Joy Mepham, 293 6557. 

 
Please contact Kate in the office or Ralph Martin with any queries. 

Regular updates will be in the weekly notices. 
 

We are looking forward to running another successful and fun 
community event.  

 

Well done Kate! 
 
Church members who come into contact with 
our Office Administrator Kate Foley know full 
well how much energy and thought and ideas 
she squeezes into her part-time role in the office. 
"I really don't know any other way", she says 
modestly. But now she's surprised herself. Kate 
decided she was spending too much of her week 
sitting at a desk and-after twenty years away 
from the game-took up netball again. The result? 
She's just won the Fusion KCP club's annual 
award for most improved player! 
Congratulations, Kate! 
JL 


